
File No. 15-0719

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT, ADDENDUMS, PLANNING AND LAND 
USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE (PLUM) REPORT, and ORDINANCE FIRST 
CONSIDERATION relative to arterial street designations and arterial street segments to 
implement modifications to the General Plan's Circulation Element.

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

t. FIND under the California Public Resources Code Section 21166 and the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines Section 15162, on the basis of substantial 
evidence contained in the whole record, that since certification of the EIR (SCH No. 
2013041012) on August 11, 2015, there have been no changes to the project, changes 
with respect to the circumstances under which the project is being undertaken, or new 
information of substantial importance concerning the project, which cause new significant 
environmental effects or a substantial increase in the severity of previously identified 
significant effects, and therefore no additional environmental review is required for the 
project.

2. ADOPT the FINDINGS of the Director of Planning, on behalf of the Los Angeles City 
Planning Commission, as the Findings for Council.

3. PRESENT and ADOPT the accompanying ORDINANCE dated October 14, 2016, 
approved by the Director of Planning, amending Sections 11.12, 12.21, 12.37, 17.05 and 
19.01 of the Los Angeles Municipal Code (LAMC) and repealing previous Ordinances 
establishing street designations for arterial street and arterial street segments in order to 
implement modifications to the General Plan's Circulation Element.

Case No. CPC-2013-910-GPA-SP-CA-MSC

CEQA No. ENV-2013-911-ElR; State Clearinghouse No. 2013041012

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the City Attorney. Neither the City Administrative 
Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

(Transportation Committee waived consideration of this matter.)

Summary
At a regular meeting held on November 22, 2016, the PLUM Committee considered a report 
from the City Attorney and a draft ordinance relative to modifications to the General Plan's 
Circulation Element. After an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that 
Council adopt the Ordinance. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,



PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

VOTE
HUS2SR YES
H/'RRIS-DAWSON YES
CEDILLO YES
ENGLANDER YES
PRICE YES
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